
CMPD  adds  another  officer
this week
Costa Mesa Police Department brass and ranking city leaders
welcomed  new  Police  Officer  Nick  Wilson  in  a  swearing-in
ceremony early Tuesday morning.

Police Chief Rob Sharpnack officiated the ceremony with some
welcoming words for the new lateral hire officer, who formerly
worked as a Los Angeles County Sheriff’s deputy. Sharpnack
noted Wilson’s already impressive career achievements.

“He really embodies what we embody as a city and a police
department,” Sharpnack said. “I’m excited to welcome Nick. We
are fortunate to have him.”

Wilson is one of three boys raised by John and Antonia Wilson
in the small town of San Marino, nearby Pasadena. He is a
graduate  of  San  Marino  High  School,  where  he  played  high
school baseball. He served as a cadet for San Marino Police
Department from 2008-2011.

Wilson’s father is a retired 31-year veteran of the California
Highway Patrol and one of his brothers is an officer for the
San Marino Police Department. Wilson graduated from Rio Hondo
with an Associates of Science degree in Administration of
Justice in 2011.

Wilson was hired by the Los Angeles Sheriff Department in
2012. Since then he served in the custodial environment and is
currently assigned to the courthouse in Compton.

Several family members attended the ceremony, including his
father and brother. Also attending was his wife, who placed
his badge on him after he was sworn in by City Clerk Brenda
Green.
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Mayor Steve Mensinger and Councilmember Katrina Foley, City
CEO Tom Hatch and Assistant CEO Rick Francis, and several
members of the police command staff were also in attendance.

The department’s three new academy graduates, Brandon Kim,
Tyrus Ranck and Matthew Richie, also made an appearance to
support their fellow officer.
Chief Sharpnack noted that the department continues to move in
the  right  direction  with  these  new  hires,  which  puts  the
staffing levels now at 112 sworn officers.
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